
Newsletter Term 3  - Fair Play to All  Page  1 

 

Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  1 0  T E R M  3  2 0 2 1  

It sounds very unusual to welcome back all our students for the last week of 

term. We are very fortunate to be allowed back to school. I am sure that both 

you and your children appreciate this opportunity as do the school staff. 

Consequently, there are many restrictions that have been placed on us to 

ensure a safe return to school. I am sure that most people are aware of these 

but there are a couple I would like to highlight: 

• NSW Health have ensured us that it is safe for all students to return to 

school 

• All staff and high school students are to wear masks both in class and the playground 

• While students are at school, they will be separated into their stage groups in the playground 

• We have separated students into different canteen lines, whilst accessing the canteen, but It is 

advisable for students to place lunch orders before school 

It is a very difficult time for our Year 12 students who have had their studies disrupted. The HSC has 

been pushed back until November 9th and their results won’t be available until January 24th. 

Unfortunately, we are unable to hold any formal Year 12 assembles this Term. 

Even though school operations are complicated at the moment, I am sure that we are all very pleased 

to be out of lockdown. I hope everyone has an enjoyable and safe holiday. 

Students, parents, staff and community members were invited during lockdown to run, walk or 

ride for their house. Evidence needed to be posted of their kilometres, the date and which house 

they were supporting.  The challenge ran from Monday 30th August to Sunday 12th September. 

The school has been blown away by the fantastic participation across the board by students, 

staff, parents and community members.  

The last update from a week ago of kilometres travelled for each house: 

  Millwood -  223.7km 

  Rannock -  219.35km 

  Methul -  206.28km 

We are all looking forward to see who will come out on top when the final tally is completed. 
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Congratulations to Bethany Crocker for being accepted 

into the 10 day National Youth Science Forum for 2022. 

Positions in the Forum are highly sought after and 

involve a comprehensive application process. 

Great work, Bethany. Your hard work and dedication to 

learning has paid off. 

Congratulations to Hannah Walker 

who has been nominated as one of 

the finalists for the NSW School 

Based Apprentice/Trainee of the 

Year! The award is for her 

commitment and dedication to her 

school based traineeship with the 

Coolamon Shire Council. 

Hannah has the opportunity to also be 

awarded People’s Choice Award 

which is open to the public for voting. 

Let’s show Hannah our support by 

jumping on the link and voting for her. 

*Voting closes 27th September 

2021. The winner will be announced 

on awards night on the 9th October, 

live through the NSW Training 

Awards. 

Vote for Hannah on the following link: 

https://

www.training.nsw.gov.au/

peoples-choice 
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All new Kindergarten students are supplied with a complimentary sports shirt, book bag and hat when 

they commence at our school. To assist us with our ordering, we are encouraging Kindergarten 2022 

families to enrol ASAP. 

Enrolments can be completed online or an enrolment package can be obtained through our front office. 

Please contact us on 69 273 209 to arrange a personalised tour. 

https://coolamon-c.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Principal: 

Mr John Beer 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The Uniting 

Church 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 


